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Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
I am delighted to welcome Mrs Buckley back to Hillside as 
our new Progress Leader of Year 7. She will be starting 
straight after half term and is very much looking forward to 
the opportunity to make a difference to our wonderful Year 
7’s.  
 
Can I take this opportunity to wish everyone a wonderful 
half term break and remind everyone that we return to 
school on Monday 5th June at the usual time. 
 
Amanda Ryan,  Principal 

Thought for the Week 

EXCELLENCE IN THE  HEART OF THE COMMUNITY 



Year 10 Science Exams  

 Top Podders are the pupils 
who have streamed the most 

pods. 

Questions Answered are 
the pupils who attempted the 

most questions. 

Diamond League - are the 
pupils who have answered 

with the most accurate 
knowledge, the more correct 

responses, the more 
diamonds. 

GCSE Pods 
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Use of multiple choice quizzes 
to check knowledge retention 
are used across the 
department and centrally 
recorded as a %. This helps us 
review security of knowledge 
and to plan adaptive teaching.  



29th May—2nd June—May Half Term  

Key Dates 2023 

Hidden Talents at Hillside. Do you have any hidden 
talents? If so, let us know!  

Jessica Rudd – 10SDO – Show 
Jumping  

Jessica has been horse riding since 
the age of 6, she also has her own 
horse. Jess regularly competes in 

“Show Jumping” and “Cross 
Country”. She has competed in 
many competitions at Aintree 

Racecourse and has achieved 1st 
and 2nd place in many jump 
competitions. Well done Jess, 

fantastic achievements!  
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Isobel Rogers – 10SDO - Dancing  

Isobel has been dancing since the age of 
4 and specialises in the styles of Ballroom, 

Latin, Commercial and Lyrical. She has 
competed in many competitions in 

Blackpool, The Empire, and the M&S 
Arena. Isobel has achieved some fantastic 
results over time being placed 1st in many 

competitions. Well done Isobel, this is 
fantastic!  

Kayla Bloxham – Year 8 – Football  

Kayla has played for Blackburn FC ladies for 
3 years and has recently just signed another 

contract for 2023/2024. She is also the 
captain for Sefton Girls and has been 

playing for them for 2 years, she will also 
be taking part in trials for Merseyside next 
season. In addition to this Kayla also plays 
for a boys team, Kirkby Town Galaxy. Wow 
this is absolutely amazing Kayla, well done 
and we hope to see you part of the “The 

Lionesses” in the future.  



Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health  

The Pride of Hillside 

We were so proud to see our ex – pupil Emma James Jenkinson flying so high on last 
weekend’s Britain’s Got Talent and she made history! An extra Golden Buzzer from Simon 
Cowell! 

Emma is the very essence of what we are about as a school and her performance with Unity 
was so beautiful with a very strong message of celebrating diversity and culture. Whilst at 
school Emma was a true Hillsider, throwing herself into every opportunity with enthusiasm 
and resilience. It is fantastic to see her doing so well. 

Her confidence in starting the performance on her own was truly breath-taking and to see 
her perform on such a large stage – in a truly wonderful piece of Dance Art was amazing and 
we are so proud of her and cannot wait to see her and Unity again on BGT. 

If you haven’t seen it, please search Youtube – BGT Unity Golden Buzzer. 

Mr Edwards  
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